August 28th, 2019 at 6:30 p.m. the Board of Supervisors of Orwell Township met at the Orwell Township building for their regular monthly meeting. All members were present.

The floor was open for public comment at 6:32 p.m. and immediately closed with no residents present.

The minutes of the last regular monthly meeting were read. Jeff Robbins made the motion to accept the minutes as written. Milt Robinson seconded the motion and the minutes were approved as written. The Treasurer's Report was read. Milt Robinson made the motion to accept it as written and Chad Cooley seconded the motion and the Treasurer's Report was approved as written.

Road Report:

Cleaned ditches and filled with clean 4's

Mowed Road sides

Flagged for chipping trucks

Put material on Morris Road where it was boney

Moved pipes to Cragle and Manchester Road

Cold Patched holes

Reset "Road Closed" signs on Harrison Rd. after trucks tried running it and got stuck

After some discussion, Jeff Robbins made a motion to increase the barrier on Harrison Rd. to include concrete barriers with reflective markers and add "dead end" signs at both ends of the road. John is to discuss with Windham twp., the sign placement on their end. Milt Robinson seconded this motion and Chad Cooley made it unanimous.

Replaced a flat tire on backhoe
Fuel gage malfunction on the 14'
F550, 07', and 14' got inspected
Changed air and cab filters in all trucks
Wrote up a report regarding the Frontier lines in ditches for Mia to get to Alan Shaw

All bills on hand were paid.

After discussion, Milt Robinson made a motion to advertise the acceptance of bids on a 2017 or newer JD6105E with a 22' Tiger Mid-Mount Boom Mower, same specs as our rental with 600 or less hours on it. Bids will be due and opened on Sep. 25th, 2019. Chad Cooley seconded the motion and Jeff Robbins made it unanimous.

The State Liquid Fuels Audit for years 2017 and 2018 was conducted throughout the month and went well with no concerns.

Tar and chipping is complete on Tucker Hill, Lent Road, and the repairs to Basswood Swail Road.

The board briefly discussed the township website and will be up and running soon.

Milt is to follow up with Alan Shaw to discuss the status of the Frontier phone lines. As well as checking the status of the dirt and gravel roads projects.

The board reviewed mitigation project request forms to be submitted very soon.

Waiting on Penn dot regarding the cross walk signs on Orwell Hill, this matter is pending.

FEMA, August 2018 flooding status is still pending

The board discussed and agreed to move forward with renting an excavator to clean out the gravel bar by Cemetery Rd.

Meeting Adjourned, 8:30 p.m.

Mia M. Beebe, Secretary/Treasurer

_____Approved